
 
 

September 12, 2024 
 
 
James N. Saul (OSB #152809) 
Wild & Scenic Law Center 
3519 NE 15th Ave., # 207 
Portland, OR 97212 
Tel: (503) 342-2839 
jamie@wildandsceniclaw.org 
 
Casey Sixkiller 
Regional Administrator 
U.S. EPA, Region 10 
1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 155 
Seattle, WA 98101 
sixkiller.casey@epa.gov 
 
Beverly Li 
Regional Counsel 
U.S. EPA, Region 10 
1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 155 
Seattle, WA 98101 
Li.Beverly@epa.gov 
 
 
 

Re: In re: Lummi Tribal Sewer and Water District  
Appeal Number: NPDES 24-03 
Permit Numbers: WA0025666; WA0025658 

 
 
 
Transmitted via First Class U.S. Mail and email 
 
 
Dear Parties:   
 
 The Environmental Appeals Board (“Board”) invites you to consider participating in the Board’s 
Alternative Dispute Resolution (“ADR”) program.  This program is designed to assist parties in 
resolving disputes before the Board.  Participation is completely voluntary.  Please refer to the enclosed 
Information Sheet for more information on the Board’s ADR program. 
 



 

2 
 

 To participate in the Board’s ADR program, all parties must agree to participate.  For this reason, the 
Board encourages representatives of the parties to consult regarding participation in the ADR program.  
As stated in the enclosed Information Sheet, if all parties agree to participate in the Board’s ADR 
program, the Board will issue an order staying this matter for a limited time.  As part of the ADR 
process, the parties will be required to submit confidential brief written summaries of the disputed 
issues.  These summaries are not shared with the other parties.  In limited circumstances, the Board may 
determine that use of the ADR program is not appropriate.   
  
It is important to note that this letter does not extend any existing deadlines for submissions to the 
Board.  The Board will issue an order staying the matter for ADR only if all parties agree to participate 
in the ADR program. 
 
To indicate your interest in participating in the Board’s ADR program, please file a notice with the 
Board no later than September 26, 2024.  A joint notification of all parties’ interest in participating in 
this program is preferred.  If the Board does not receive notification of interest in participating in the 
ADR program from all parties, either jointly or individually, by September 26, 2024, the matter will 
proceed without ADR.   
 
 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
        Emilio Cortes 
        Clerk of the Board 
 
c.c.: via U.S. First Class Mail: 
 
Mr. Jim Heitzman 
District Manager 
Lummi Tribal Sewer and Water District 
2156 Lummi View Drive 
Bellingham, WA 98226 
 
 
Enclosure:  EAB ADR Program Information Sheet 
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